
Tulare and Fancher Creek Single-Family Manufactured Home Development 
Summary of Neighborhood Meeting 

On December 31, 2020, a letter to property owners within 500 feet of 5925 E. Tulare Street was 
sent notifying them of a Neighborhood Meeting to occur on January 12, 2021. The letter is 
attached as Exhibit A. The meeting was held virtually by Zoom with the option to call-in. We 
received four (4) general inquiries by phone and email in advance of the meeting. All four (4) 
inquiries were property owners from the Fancher Creek area, three (3) of which own property 
adjacent or nearby to the Project site. No opposition to the Project was expressed. 

The Neighborhood Meeting held on January 12, 2021 began at 6:01 pm (scheduled start time was 
6:00 pm). Six (6) participants were in attendance, in addition the Developer and three (3) 
representatives from Precision Civil Engineering. A sign-in sheet was not circulated as the meeting 
was conducted virtually, but a photo of the Zoom Participants List is attached as Exhibit B.  

Precision Civil Engineering presented a brief overview of the Project (See Project Description 
attached as Exhibit C). Participants were shown images of the site location, layout, elevations, and 
floor plans. The Developer provided detailed information about manufactured homes and what 
the neighborhood could expect from the Project (i.e., installation, benefits, etc.).  

During Q&A after the presentation, two (2) individuals asked questions. Questions ranged 
from confirmation of the acreage, vehicular access points, traffic and school impacts, and site 
layout and design, to types of tenants to expect and reasons for investing in Fresno and at this 
site. One person who asked several questions, had some concerns regarding the project. She 
owns the property to the west and indicated that she would rather see single-family homes on 
the property. This owner called in, so she may not have seen the elevations and interior 
photos that showed that these manufactured homes were equivalent to typical single-family 
homes. The meeting concluded at 6:45 pm.  



Exhibit A 
Neighborhood Notice and Proof of Mailing 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Exhibit B 
Photo of Participants List on Zoom 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Exhibit C 
Project Description 
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